
Spaces for People: Dunoon Taxi and Private Hire Consultation Results 

1.1. In February 2021 an on-line consultation focussed on taxi and private hire 
operators was undertaken on potential temporary interventions  in Dunoon in 
order to gather specific business feedback on the proposals. The consultation 
was available on the Council’s consultation webpage for 14 days (08 to 21 
February).  The consultation was promoted via a letter to all holders of taxi 
and/or private hire licences for the Bute and Cowal area, and via the Council’s 
social media accounts, Dunoon BIDS and Dunoon Area Alliance. 

1.2. A total of 3 responses were received from taxi operators in Dunoon. No 
responses were received from private hire operators. The respondents 
operated between 1 and 11 vehicles each, representing 26% of all taxi and 
private hire vehicles licenced in the Bute and Cowal area.   

1.3. Respondents were asked how often they used each of the taxi ranks in 
Dunoon. 

1.4. Respondents were asked to estimate the number of their fares that 
commenced at each of the streets each day. 



 
 

1.5. Respondents were asked to estimate the number of their fares which finished in 
each of the three streets each day. 
 

 
 
1.6. Respondents were asked if they supported the proposed temporary changes to 



please leave argyll street alone it was made a nightmare mess when it was made to look as 
it is and will kill the town completely if this work is done as we all know it won't be 
temporary it will be left by people with their own agenda and we the people who stay here 
will be left to deal with the death of our town the vaccine is here now and we are about to 
find out the way out of lockdown so there is no need for all this work to go on when things 



 
  

1.10. Respondents were asked what the most important times were for Taxi/Private 
Hire vehicles to have access to Argyll Street. 
 

 
 

1.11. Respondents were asked what affect did they think these temporary changes 
would have on their business. 
 
It would be a disaster we need more space not less and tighter rules keeping private 
vehicles from parking on taxi ranks and being threatened with physical violence when we 
ask them to move 
I feel the changes may affect our ability to provide the service we offer to a large 
percentage of our customers who rely on a door to door service. Without knowing the 
exact plans, I can't make an informed decision. 
Detrimental affect trying to drop or pick up elderly, infirm, visually impaired and disabled 
passengers at their bank, chemist, GP surgeries or chosen shops. 

 
 

1.12. Respondents were asked if they have any other comments to make 
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please please please go back to whatever else you do and leave us alone argyll street 
was made a complete mess of before an a lot of busineses have still not recovered this 
stupidity by faceless people will finish us all forever 
The numbers I've entered for use of ranks in a day are an average total for the 11 licensed 
vehicles we have. 
Wrong time to ask for a taxi use survey as country is currently in  lockdown so people are 
only allowed out for essential shopping so numbers are obviously inaccurate. 

 


